

March 16, 2023

Dear Parents and Friends,

We hope that you all had a great week. We would like to share the following information with all of you:

## 2023 LCS Variety Show

The LCS Variety Show was held last week. Thank you to all of our families who came out to support our students as they showcased their talents. Thank you to our outstanding students who performed to a sold-out crowd in our cafetorium. Additionally thanks to Mrs. Gilgenbach for directing and managing the show and to all of the LCS staff members who volunteered their time to make this even a great success. We look forward to our 2024 LCS Variety Show!

# RIF Breakfast/National Breakfast week follow-up

Our Reading is Fundamental breakfast was held last week during National School Breakfast Week. For those of you who were unable to join us for this event, please click on the links for each reading strategy article that was shared with families at this event.

Reading Article 1 Reading Article 2 Reading Article 3 Reading Article 4

Many thanks to Mrs. Jenkins, Assistant Principal, and Mr. Rossi, Food Service Director for their help in making this week such a fantastic event for our students and their families.

# **Pre-School Screening**

Lisbon Central School will be holding <u>Pre-Kindergarten Registration Child Find Developmental</u> <u>Screenings</u> on Thursday, April 6, 2023, for children who turn 3 on or before August 31, 2023. Screenings are by appointment only. Please contact April Korytkowsk at 860-376-2403, ext. 290 by phone, or email at <u>akorytkowski@lisbonschool.org</u> for more information or to schedule an appointment.

## 2022-2023 Yearbooks

Please see the attached document to order this year's yearbook. We have **20 copies** available for purchase. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Gracia at <a href="mailto:igracia@lisbonschool.org">igracia@lisbonschool.org</a>.

#### **Scholastic Book Fair**

The Scholastic Book Fair is currently taking place in the LCS Media Center and will run through March 17, 2023, in the LCS Library. The fair will be open during Parent/Teacher Conferences (open until 7:00 PM on Thursday, March. 16). Families can make purchases with <a href="eWallets and debit/credit cards">eWallets and debit/credit cards</a>. Visit the

<u>Lisbon Central School Book Fair homepage</u> to learn more and to get started with eWallet and online shopping.

### **Invention Convention**

The LCS Invention Convention was held after school last week. Thank you to Mrs. Jenkins for organizing the opportunity for our students. Also, thank you to our judges, Trooper Adams, Principal Sheldon, Mr. Mlyniec, Mr. Davidson, and Mr. Baah for meeting with our young inventors and scoring their inventions.

We have two students moving on to the virtual semi-final round. The two students representing LCS are Felix Madrigal with The Ultra-Bright Book Light V2 and Kali Parise with Plant Protector. Students selected to take part in the state finals being held in June will be notified in late April/early May. Good luck Felix and Kali!

### **Civics Project**

Students in Mrs. Sheldon's Social Studies are currently learning about Civics and have created a weekly newsletter to showcase what they have learned. We are proud to continue to share these documents with you. Please click on this link to read this week's newsletter, Later Amendments to the Constitution.

#### **Griswold Rec**

Please click on this <u>link</u> for information from Griswold Recreation Department and this <u>link</u> for information shared by Griswold Soccer Club.

### **LCS PTO**

Please see the <u>attached flyer</u> for the <u>Community Bag Program</u> by Big Y. Throughout the month of March, for every purchase of a reusable bag the Plainfield Big Y will send \$1.00 to the LCS PTO. Also, see the attached flyers for upcoming events and the <u>PTO Newsletter</u> which includes information about the upcoming <u>movie night</u>, the <u>Someone Special and Me dance</u>, and the <u>4th through 6th-grade dance</u>.

## Staff openings

We are currently looking for <u>substitute teachers</u>, and <u>coaches</u> for spring sports. Also, we have a <u>part-time cafeteria</u> staff opening available, as well as a <u>temporary tutor</u> opening. Please see the attached flyers for more information.

### **Healthy Hint of the Week**

Get moving. Walk where you can, whenever you can. Take a lap around the block, or take a walk with a friend. You don't have to take long or intense walks, but try to add a few more steps to your day.

## From the Nurse's Office

Please click on this <u>link</u> to read this week's message from Nurse Svab regarding cold weather attire and notes excusing students from PE.

Have a fantastic weekend! Christopher & Sal